
 

 

 

Minutes of Over Wallop Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday, 
2nd December 2021 at 7.30pm in the Wallops Parish Hall. 
 
Present: Cllr K Dixon – Chairman 

             Cllr J Taylor Firth – Vice Chairman 
     Cllr C Sanger 

             Cllr C Smith 
             Cllr T Burden 
             Borough Councillor Mr I Jeffrey 

             County Councillor Mr D Drew 
             Richard Waterman – Parish Clerk 

             Members of the Public – 5 
 
Apologies: Cllr I Cleife, Borough Councillors Mrs M Flood and Mr D Coole  

 
WELCOME. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

   
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST. 
There was no declaration of interest recorded. 

 
PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES. 

Cllr Mr T Burden reported that Mr Cavill may be interested in representing Palestine, 
The Clerk reported that Mr Dave Ling from Pound Road has expressed an interest in 
joining the Parish Council. Mr Dave Ling was present and introduced to the Parish 

Council. Mr Dave Ling will attend a few meetings and talk to the Chairman before 
committing to becoming a Parish Councillor. 

 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR MR DAVID DREW. 
The Chairman read out County Councillor Mr D Drew’s report as he would be late in 

attending the meeting. Cllr Mr D Drew’s report had been sent to the Parish Councillors 
prior to the meeting and will be put on the Hub. Items of note: 

 
 Hampshire County Council’s ongoing work on climate change. 
 Promoting the Flu and Covid Booster vaccinations. 

 ‘20 is Plenty’ Speed Limit 
 

BOROUGH COUNCILLOR MR I JEFFREY. 
Cllr Mr I Jeffrey reported on the highlights of the latest Mid Test Matters. 
 

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING. 
The Chairman signed the Minutes of the November meeting as a true record. Proposed 

by Cllr J Taylor Firth and seconded by Cllr T Burden. 
 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT. 
TRAFFIC CALMING – Work on the Consultation is progressing. Test Valley Borough 
Council have provided a list of properties to assist with the survey so that residents can 

be verified. The Over Wallop Data Protection Policy will be adhered to. The PC is still 
waiting for approval of the proposed question from HCC so the consultation will now be 

held in January 2022. This will not delay the scheme timetable. 
 
Hampshire County Council have been asked further questions on their response to the 

answers they gave on the meeting held on the 11th of October 2021 and to provide 
supporting material. 

  



 

 

HAMPSHIRE ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS – The Clerk confirmed that he has 

contacted HALC about Over Wallop Parish Council re-joining. 
 

EVANS CLOSE PLAY AREA – The Test Valley Borough Council Refuse Collector has 
reported that once again there is a large amount of human waste being put in to the 
wheely bins. No human waste products should be put in these bins. The Test Valley 

Borough Council Web Site has all the information on the free service they provide for the 
collection of human waste products. 

 
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE – A Parish Party to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee will be held on Saturday 4th June 2022. Details will be made public in due course. 

 
PARKING AGREEMENT – The parking agreement for the residents in Moyles Place 

allowing occasional visitors to use the AEMG car park has been drawn up. 
 
FINANCE. - CHEQUES AND PAYMENTS ISSUED IN DECEMBER 2021 

 
INCOME: 

Pezzaz Soccer £160.00 
 

CHEQUES AND PAYMENTS ISSUED IN DECEMBER 2021                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
R.N. Waterman           Wages – December            500.00 
Came and Company        Insurance                      195.85 

R.N. Waterman               Expenses                        41.70 
The Wallop Parish News   Advert                              5.00 

Wells Cathedral Stone     War Memorial              2,215.58 
A Sherwood                 Weeds – MUGA                 160.00 
Mrs K Dixon               Zoom Meetings x 12            172.68  

                                         TOTAL PAYMENTS £3,290.81 
 

 
Bank Account Balances 
After above movements 

Current Account   = £30,414.40 
Premier Interest   = £10,041.91 

Allotments            = £   535.56 
                            £40,991.87 
 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Breakdown of Funds held: 
 

Working Balance          = £12,914.78 
NDP Working Balance  = £  6,001.00 
War Memorial                 = £   453.68 

 
Reserves: 

General Reserves                       = £10,000.00 
Streetlight Replacement Fund      = £   500.00 
Over Wallop Community Fund     = £ 1,000.00 

Pavilion Project                            = £ 8,732.00 
NDP  (PC Contribution)                 = £   854.85 

                                                      =£21,086.85 
 



 

 

TOTAL FUNDS HELD    = £40,456.31 

Allotments                     = £   535.56 
                                        £40,991.87                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
PLANNING. 
21/03369/FULLN – Erection of timber orangery to rear – Wykeham House, Farley Street, 
Nether Wallop – SUPPORT. 

 
21/03408/TREEN – Ash – Remove four secondary limbs over power line – Church Hall, 

Station Road – SUPPORT. 
 
21/03512/CMAN -  Erection of Burn Off Facility for explosive waste – NO COMMENT. 

 
NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN. 

The NDP has put out a call for ideas from the older children/youth of the village to 
understand what equipment, facilities or activities they would like to see in the Parish. 
The first draft of the NDP will be available in January 2022. The Chairman wished to 

thank the Chairman and NDP Team for all their hard work. 
 

FOOTPATHS. 
Cllr C Smith reported that most of the footpaths are muddy, but walkable. 

 
PARISH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS.  
CLLR MR T BURDEN – Reported that since the road was resurfaced in Palestine a large 

puddle forms after rainfall on Streetway Road near the junction of Mt Hermon Road. This 
is getting dangerous especially during icy weather. This will be reported to Highways. 

 
CLLR MR J TAYLOR FIRTH – Reported that the Wallop Parish Hall is running well. The 
Parish Hall Management Committee meeting has been postponed to 18th January 2022. 

The War Memorial project has been signed off. 
  

CLLR MR C SMITH – Reported that the allotments are running smoothly. It is planned to 
hold an Allotment meeting in January 2022. 
 

CLLR MR C SANGER – Gave an up-date on Fibre to the Premises: 
 

Number of responses :                 Residential 40          Business 5         Total 45 
Number of matched responses:                       6                        2                   8 
Total                                                            46                       7                  53 

 
Grant based on matched                          £ 60,000            17,500           77,500 

Grant based on total                                £ 69,000            24,500           93,500 
 
Properties in catchment                          359 

Properties responded (including Business)  45 
 

Cost                                               400,410 
Target                                            520,533 
Less: Amount so far                         (93,000) 

Amount Remaining                         427,033 
 

Percentage so far 
Responses             13% 
Amount Reached    18% 

 
Number of residents still needed 285 



 

 

 

STREET LIGHTING 
The Clerk reported that unfortunately SSE have reported that the repair of the street 

lights is being delayed due to supply problems. 
 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC. 

The discussion was exclusively about traffic calming. Mr Tony Macey stated that he had 
no faith in the Parish Council and was concerned about the amount of money Hampshire 

County Council has already wasted on administration. Cllr David Drew said he thought 
the trial should go ahead. The Parish Council listened to all the views and made 
comment. 

 
CLOSE OF THE MEETING. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting. 
 
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

6th January 2022 at 7.30pm in the Wallops Parish Hall. 
Zoom link:  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89460180817?pwd=VGtRYkJZdmZXMzhRcVZ3T3AvWUUxQT
09 

 
Meeting ID: 894 6018 0817 
Passcode: 718855 

 
 

 
 


